
 

 
 

The Resident 
Reserve Street 
West Ryde, NSW 2114 
 
Thursday, 16 September 2021             
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 

WORKS NOTIFICATION 

Reserve Street Road Safety Upgrade 

Between Miriam Road and West Parade, West Ryde 

 
 
The City of Ryde has a legal obligation as the delegated roads authority to repair, maintain 
and inspect the road.  
 
Noting these obligations, at its meeting Tuesday 23 March 2021, Council resolved to finalise 
the scope of works and construct a road safety upgrade of Reserve Street, West Ryde to 
meet the current Australian Standards and legislations. The scope of works has now been 
completed and we are ready to start construction. 
 
What will the road safety upgrade include? 
The works will include:  

• Construction of kerb and gutter on both sides of the road (with a reduced height of 
kerb and gutter on the resident’s side)  

• Minor local widening to asphalt fronting #31A to #35 Reserve Street 

• Formalising the existing car parking arrangement, by providing up to thirty-two (32) 
90-degree spaces and eliminating all parallel parking on the resident’s side 

• Installation of appropriate street signage to enforce the car parking arrangement  

• Reconstructing of affected driveways to suit new kerb alignment as required 

• Road resurfacing and line-marking 
 
Why can’t the road be left as it is? 
An independent Road Safety Audit (RSA) has identified that the road is not compliant with 
the relevant Australian Standards and legislations. As the road in its current state is not 
meeting its statutory obligations, Council may be liable for any damages to property and 
personnel caused by the current condition of the road.  
 
Reserve Street between Miriam Road and West Parade has a narrow road pavement and 
does not have any kerb and gutter for adequate drainage. The state of the road is 
deteriorating faster than normal as water is able to seep into the sub-base without a kerb and 
gutter, posing safety hazards.  
 
Therefore, the road cannot be left in its current condition and Council is required to undertake 
these works to meet its statutory obligation.   
 
 



 

 
 

Are these works associated with the upgrade of Miriam Park Playground? 
No, the upgrade of Miriam Park Playground is separate to this project. Residents will be 
notified separately regarding the future playground works. 
 
When will the works take place? 
Works are scheduled to commence in early October 2021 and are planned for completion 
by February 2022, weather permitting.  
 
The works will be carried out Monday to Friday and some Saturdays between the hours of 
7.00am and 4.00pm. Every effort will be made to minimise inconvenience to residents during 
the construction period. 
 
Further information 
Should you require further information regarding this project, please contact Council’s project 
Manager, Maddy Mukerjee on 0468 563 958 or email ModhulikaM@ryde.nsw.gov.au.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Maddy Mukerjee 
Project Manager  
 
 
 
 
 

Translation 
Assistance 

한국어   

详情请看 
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